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ERCA presents 2006 Conservation Awards

By ANDY COMBER

A Woodslee farmer was
among the recipients of the
2006 Conservation Awards
presented by the Essex
Region Conservation
Authority at their annual
general meeting at the
Essex Civic Centre, Jan. 18.

ERCA's  Conservation
Awards recognize individu-
als and organizations that
have made outstanding con-
tributions towards improv-
ing our natural environment
and, ultimately, the health
and quality of life in the
Essex region.

Woodslee farmer John
Diemer was honoured with
the 2006 Conservation
Farm Award, presented
each year to the farming
operation that best displays
conservation-minded farm-
ing practices. The award is
sponsored by the Essex Soil
and Crop Improvement
Association and the Essex
Conservation Club and was

first announced at the
ESCIA annual meeting
Dec. 7, 2006.

"John began farming
with his father Gerald in the
early 1960s," said Danielle
Stuebing, ERCA's coordi-
nator of communications
and education, in her intro-
duction. "John and his wife

John and Helen Diemer, centre, are presented with the Conservation Farm Award by
ERCA Chair Ray Renaud, left, and Vice-Chair Dave Brister at the Essex Region
Conservation Authority's 2006 Conservation Awards Jan. 18.

Helen have developed a
successful farming opera-
tion, incorporating many
modern conservation farm-
ing practices.”

The Diemers farm 650
acres, consisting of corn,
soybeans and  wheat.
Features of the award-
winning farm include no-
till cropping, crop rotation,
and ditch bank protection
methods using buffer strips,
rock chutes and tile outlet
protection. Other highlights
include windbreaks, a pond
and a professionally man-
aged woodlot.

Another Essex County
farmer with managed

woodlots in Leamington
and Comber, David Ainslie
was presented with the
Environmental Achieve-
ment Award. Ainslie was
recognized for incorporat-
ing natural systems into his
farming operation, adopting
many conservation farm
practices, and influencing
the practices of other farm-
ers across the region. His
nominator described him as
"an innovative farmer who
was amongst the first in the
region to adopt conserva-
tion farming techniques
such as no-till planting."
Another six awards were
presented to individuals and

organizations in recognition
of their service to local con-
servation efforts.

Don Learn, a former
principal at Harrow Junior
Public School from 1986 to
1992, was honoured with a
Volunteer Award of
Appreciation, recognizing
his volunteer work as a
photographer for ERCA.

"Don's photos have been
used to inspire emotion
through presentations, to
promote our natural her-
itage through brochures,
and to recognize and thank
others who have con-
tributed to our environ-
ment," said Stuebing, when

RELAX AND ENJOY -
Members of the Essex
Retirees’ Social

Club enjoy massages
from students of the
Canadian

College of Health,
Science and
Technology during a
health fair Jan. 16.
Several representatives
of the health care
sector were on hand
to answer retirees’
inquiries including the
Canadian Diabetes
Association,

the Canadian Hearing
Society and the
Canadian Liver
Foundation. Photo
courtesy of Jim Frith.

introducing Learn.

Kingsville resident
Mireya Campbell, who cur-
rently teaches geography at
Harrow  District  High
School, received the 2006
Education  Conservation
Award.

"Education is key to cre-
ating a future of sustainabil-
ity for this region," said
Stuebing in her introduction
of Campbell.

Campbell was recog-
nized as a leader in environ-
mental education. She has
involved her students in
many ERCA activities
including tree planting,
hawk spotting at Holiday
Beach Conservation Area,
and the Essex Region
Children’s Water Festival.
Her classes run the recy-
cling programs in the
school and have established
a Roots and Shoots Chapter.

Celebrating four decades
in Canada this year, the
Ontario Provincial
Organization of Questers
received with the John R.
Park Homestead Award, for
demonstrating excellence in
the preservation or interpre-
tation of human history in
the Essex region.

Volunteers are the cor-
nerstones of the environ-
mental movement, and Carl
Pascoe, Rachel Powless and
Corey Naroski were pre-
sented with Conservation
Awards in this category.

Pascoe is one of only a
handful of licensed
Hummingbird banders in
Ontario. Powless initiated a
Monarch butterfly tagging
program at Holiday Beach
and is the Canadian
Monarch Tagging coordina-
tor for all sites in Canada.

Cory Naroski of LaSalle,
president of the Friends of
Turkey Creek, earned the
volunteer award for organ-
izing countless Friends of
Turkey Creek tree plant-
ings, stream cleanup events,
fundraising and social
activities over the years.

The Ontario Great Lakes
Renewal Foundation was

also presented with a
Conservation Award for
Environmental Achieve-
ment. The Foundation has
been a key partner for over
10 habitat restoration proj-
ects completed by ERCA in
the Detroit River and
Wheatley Harbour Areas of
Concern.

"We continue to be
inspired by these organiza-
tions and individuals who
are committed to improving
the environment that we
share," said ERCA Chair
Ray Renaud, thanking all of
the winners for their efforts.

"We hope that by recog-
nizing these winners today,
others will become motivat-
ed to help work together to
create a future of sustain-
ability for this region.”

New Vice Chair

LaSalle Councillor Ray
Renaud was confirmed as
chair of ERCA for the sec-
ond year.

Renaud, who has been a
strong supporter of environ-
mental improvements for
years, was pleased to return.

“Serving on the ERCA
board of directors has been
one of my most enjoyable
council appointments,” he
said. “Protecting our envi-
ronment and creating a
future of sustainability for
our grandchildren is one of
our most important respon-
sibilities.”

Windsor Councillor
Dave Brister was acclaimed
as the authority’s vice chair.

“The prosperity and eco-
nomic development of our
region is integrally connect-
ed to and dependent upon a
healthy natural environ-
ment,” said Brister. “As
vice chair, I look forward to
working  collaboratively
with my city and county
colleagues to ensure that the
Essex Region Conservation
Authority leads the way in
creating a healthy and sus-
tainable environment for
current and future genera-
tions.”

ENTER
PRIZE PACKAGE INCLUDES:

Overnight Accommodations at the
Pelee Dags Inn - Lcamington,

Dinner Theatre & Breakfast for two!
Also $50.00 in BIA Bucks to
spencl in Essex!

Watch for draw boxes and ballots
at Partictpa ting businesses!

NO PURCHASE NECESSARY! MusT BE 19 OR OLDER TO WiN!

HEAR] DRAW

TO WINY

CHRISTINE
McCoORMICK

Physiotherapist

375 MAIN STREET EAST, KINGSVILLE

519.733.4008

“Rehab With A Personal Touch.”

MEET THE STAFF
Graduated with a Bachelor of Science in Physical Therapy from the
University of Toronto in 1975. Christine has worked in various locations
including management positions in Leamington Hospital and the
Canadian Back Institute. She is the owner of the Essex and Kingsville
clinics and also supplies physiotherapy services to the Kingsville Court
and Harrowood Retirement Homes.

35 VICTORIA AVENUE, ESSEX

519.776.7222



